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Manuel A. Morales, Chief of Police 

Subject: TWO ARMED MEN TAKEN INTO CUSTODY AFTER POINTING 

FIREARMS AT CITY OF MIAMI POLICE DETECTIVES 
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Two individuals have been safely taken into custody and charged with multiple offenses 
after they exited a silver Nissan Maxima and pointed firearms at City of Miami Police 

Detectives who were conducting surveillance in the area of Gibson Park. The suspects, 
identified as Markeem Donald Curry and Shyquaveon Antauris Davis, now face charges 
including Aggravated Assault, Unlawful Display of a Firearm While Committing a 

Felony, and Improper Exhibition of a Firearm with Prejudice. 
 

The incident unfolded as City of Miami Police Detectives were actively involved in 
surveillance operations near Gibson Park. Detectives observed a silver Nissan Maxima 
on NW 2 Avenue and 13 Street. Shortly after, the two armed men emerged from the 

vehicle, brandishing their weapons and directly threatening the detectives. In response, 
the vigilant detectives tactically retreated to a secure position. 

 
Recognizing the imminent danger posed to the officers and the community, additional 
City of Miami Police resources were rapidly deployed to the scene. With utmost 

professionalism and adherence to protocol, law enforcement personnel swiftly 
apprehended the suspects without incident. 

 
Chief Manny Morales praised the decisive, swift, and intelligent actions of the officers 
involved, stating, "If not for the quick thinking and professionalism displayed by 

our law enforcement personnel, this incident could have had dire consequences. 

The safety of our officers and the community is our highest priority, and we will 

continue to work diligently to maintain a secure environment for all." 
 

Markeem Donald Curry and Shyquaveon Antauris Davis are now in custody and will 
face the full extent of the law for their alleged crimes. The City of Miami Police 
Department expresses gratitude to all officers involved in the successful resolution of 

this potentially dangerous broad daylight situation. 
 

The investigation is ongoing, and anyone with additional information related to this 
incident is urged to contact the City of Miami Police Department at  305-603-6940. 


